

Newsletter July 2022

www.wavertree.liverpool.sch.uk

Tel: 733 1231



@WavertreeCE

Belong

Believe

Achieve

Summer BBQ

Thank you to all parents and staff for supporting our Summer Barbeque this year. We had a wonderful time and together we raised approximately £1500 for the children.

I would like to thank all of our sponsors for their contribution to the Fair:

Everton, Tesco, Asda, Costa, Three Piggies Restaurant, The Cock and Bottle, West Derby Mummies, Kami's Farm and Deli Shop, Amira's Beauty Room, Studio One MUA, Insane Interiors, all staff and parent contributions

Congratulations to our raffle prize winners:

Andrew Brown Science Set

Mikey Rimmer Draughts Boardgame

Mrs Humes Farm Voucher, Sanctuary Set

Grace's Nan Hamper

Ginny Free month at Tea, Toast and Tots

Amirah Stamper Tea set

Zoe Wilson Build a Bear Voucher

Mrs Major- Gayter Touring Book
Andrew Brown Whiskey

Bennett Family

Lucas Lyons

Signed Everton Picture x2

Signed Everton Picture

Three Piggies Voucher

Fekir Mesfun Flowers
Bobby Rimmer Slime game

Mrs Lynch Lemongrass Voucher

Abby Small Tray
Miss Armour Dove Set

Olivia Murphy Costa Voucher, Jelly Frogs,

Beauty Voucher

Callum Tedford Everton Pennant

We will be joining together in September to plan further events for the Autumn Term. More details are overleaf.

What's happening?

July		
13 th	Leavers' Service @	
	Holy Trinity	
14 th	Y6 - bowling	
15 th	School finishes at	
	1.30pm for all	
	pupils	
September		
1 st	INSET Day	
2 nd	INSET Day	
5 th	New term begins for	
	Y1 - Y6	
7 th	1 st cohort Reception	
	pupils start school	
12 th	2 nd cohort Reception	
	pupils start school	
19 th	School is open to	
	Nursery pupils	
21 st	Governors' Meeting	
October		
21st	School closes for Half	
	Term for all pupils	
31st	School re-opens for all	
	pupils	

Read for Good

Congratulations to

Niharshan Thipaharan for his amazing contribution to

the Read for Good campaign.

Well done!



Wavertree CE PTA 2022/23

We will be meeting on Thursday 22^{nd} September at 2pm to discuss the details of events for the Autumn Term and look ahead for the rest of the school year.

We are looking to plan a Bingo Night for families to attend on Wednesday 12th October as well as Film Nights for the children during November.

Our Christmas Fair which will take place on Friday 2^{nd} December. Our Summer Fair will take place on Friday 30^{th} June.



Please put these dates in your diaries!

If you are able to help at any of these events please email school on wavertree.liverpool.sch.uk
I look forward to seeing you there.

Breakfast Club

Breakfast Club runs from 8.00am each morning. Breakfast fees will remain at £2.00 per day.

Please Note

Booking is essential and fees must be paid via ParentApp. No cash will be accepted. Children will not be allowed to enter Breakfast Club without prior booking.



After School Club



After School Club runs every evening from 3.10pm until 5.45pm.

Children from Nursery to Year 6 are welcome to attend. Fees are £8 per evening and must be paid prior to attending. Please speak to the school office for further details.

<u>Lost Property</u>

Please endeavour to claim shoes, coats and sweatshirts/cardigans before the end of term.

Any lost property still on site at the end of term will be donated to Love Wavertree so that it can be re-sold at a very reasonable rate.



Inclusion Quality Mark

We are delighted that we have been reaccredited with the Inclusion Quality Mark this month. The assessor was tremendously impressed with the provision for all of our pupils and was very complimentary about our school community. We look forward to receiving our plaque in due course.

I would like to thank all of the staff for their contributions and Miss Vaughan in particular for leading on inclusion so passionately.

Staffing for September 2022



Two further members of support staff have been successful in securing new posts for September. We will be saying goodbye to Miss Dixon and Mrs McGillivray this week. I would like to thank them for their commitment and hard work at Wavertree CE School and wish them all the best in their future careers.

Year 6 Leavers' Service

Our Y6 pupils have been able to attend our Diocesan Leavers' Service at the Anglican Cathedral this year. It was wonderful to be able to meet together with so many different schools to celebrate the children's time at Primary School.

The children have had an opportunity to visit their new schools and meet some of the staff and pupils that they will be working with next year.

We wish them all the very best as they move to their new schools in September.

Communication, Speech and Language

Good communication, speech and language skills are essential if a child is to learn effectively. Here are some ideas to help your child if they are struggling in this area.

How to help your child's listening, language and communication skills:

- **Reduce any background noise** - e.g. turn off the TV when you are playing or having a conversation. Background noise makes it harder for your child to hear conversations and listen to what is going on around them. —

Try to be **face to face** with your child so they can see you easily. Your child will be looking at our lip patterns and facial expressions when we are talking.

- Attract your child's attention by calling their name or gently touching them on the arm.
- Speak clearly and naturally, do not exaggerate your lip patterns.
- Break down instructions.
- Repeat information particularly important words.
- **Pause** and give your child time to think about what you have said. Some children need up to 10 seconds before they're ready to respond.
- **Use visual clues** including natural gestures, signs, pointing and facial expressions to help them understand.
- Join in and play with toys and books that they have chosen.
- Avoid asking too many questions, comment on what your child is doing instead.
- Respond to what your child is saying even if you don't understand everything they are saying.

If you have any concerns about your child's hearing please contact your GP and share the information with your child's teacher so that they can help your child.



Allemance Mallers

Covid has continued to have an impact on school attendance. Despite this, the following children have achieved 100% attendance:



Ireoluwa Adeyinka, Lamees Altairy, Jasmith Chandragantha, Kevin Chandragantha, Fiyinfoluwa Eniola-Filani, Anna Kretzschmar, Fekir Mesfun, Adeleke Odunsi, Anwen Rose Williams, John-Paul Williams.

Congratulations to these children who just missed 100% attendance this year: Andrew Brown, Benjamin Burgess, Elijah Burgess, Muhammed Choudhury, Eliana McCreadie, Josephine Owusu, Bonnie Lai, Eleanor May, Savannah-Rose Rawlings-Baig, Niharshan Thipaharan,

Every day matters - please do your best to bring your child to school unless they are too poorly to attend school.

Thank you.

Academic Year 2021/2022		
Class	Attendance	
EYFS	87.8%	
Class 1	92.2%	
Class 2	93.1%	
Class 3	93.8%	
Class 4	93.8%	
Class 5	93.6%	
Class 6	92.3%	
School Average	92.5%	

All families who have children with attendance less than 90% will begin the new academic year with a meeting with the Headteacher to discuss how school can support you to improve your child's attendance next year. Children who have been in the persistent absence category in previous years will meet with the Education Welfare Officer to discuss measures to improve their child's attendance.

Online Safety

During the summer break the children will have more time on their hands to access apps and games online. Please be vigilant in knowing what your children are engaging with as there are a number of unsuitable games that children are playing at the moment.



School Lunches

Please book your child's dinner through the link on our School App prior to your child attending school. This will save time and help you to know what your child is eating in school.



9

PLACES WHERE KIDS EAT FREE (OR FOR £1) DURING THE 6 WEEKS SUMMER HOLIDAYS 2022

COURTESY OF MONEY SAVING CENTRAL



ASDA CAFE

Kids eat for £1 all day, every day with no adult spend from 25th July - 4th Sept 2022

FUTURE INNS

Under 12's eat for free with any adult meal during the school holidays

TABLE TABLE

Two children under 16 can get a free breakfast every day with one paying adult!

YO! SUSHI

Kid's eat free from 3pm-5.30pm, Monday to Thursday until 1st September 2022

THE REAL GREEK

Kids eat FREE every Sunday for every £10 spent by an adult

SIZZLING PUBS

Every Monday to Friday, 3 - 7pm, kids' mains are £1 with every adult meal.

BEEFEATER & BREWERS FAYRE

Two children under 16 can get a free breakfast every day with one paying adult!

PAUSA CAFE @ DUNELM

From June 27th kids get 1 mini main, 2 snacks & a drink FREE with every £4 spend

MARKS & SPENCER CAFE

Likely But Not Yet Announced

WHITBREAD INNS

Two kids under 16 eat for FREE with every adult breakfast purchased

MUDDICUM

Spend £4.99 after 3pm daily & get one free kids meal (usually all day during half term)

HUNGRY HORSE

Kids eat breakfast free with every adult breakfast, daily from 9am - 12pm.

BELLA ITALIA

Children eat for £1 with any adult main. The offer is valid 4-6pm Monday to Thursday

CAFE ROUGE

Kids eat for £1 when you order one adult's main meal. Excludes Saturdays

SA RRAINS PURS

Children can eat for £1 with any adult main.
Only valid Wednesdays but on all day

ANGUS STEAKHOUSE

One free children's meal per paid adult meal 12-5pm daily throughout the holidays

PRETO

Copyright of MONEY SAVING CENTRAL

Kids up to age 10 eat free all day, every day with paying adults at Preto

FARMHOUSE INNS

Likely But Not Yet Announced

School Vouchers

All parents entitled to vouchers for the summer holiday should have received them by now. The vouchers will be activated by Friday 15th July at the latest and can be used in store and online.

Please contact the school office if you have any queries.



Golden Table



We have introduced a new reward for celebrating good behaviour at lunchtime this month. The children who demonstrate good behaviour in the hall have the opportunity to sit at our Golden Table for lunch each Friday. The children are able to choose a friend to sit with them and are waited on by staff as a thank you for their good behaviour.

It has proven to be very popular with the children and something that we will continue to do in the new academic year. Below are some of our Golden ticket winners:





Well done children!